Wilmington Harbor GRR

Monthly PDT Meeting

Minutes February 21, 2007
By

Frank Yelverton

1. The attendance list for the subject meeting is attached separately.  We briefly discussed the minutes of the January 17, 2007 quarterly PDT/IPT meeting.  Points of note were as follows: 

a. The Corps transferred funds to Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) to assess potential contaminants and sources that may affect the sediments behind the three locks and dams.  The draft report should be available in about a month.
b.  “Memorandum of Understanding, (MOU)”, now the “Terms of Reference, (TOR)” will be signed by at least seven of the nine parties.  For the remaining two parties, the TOR will be presented to the Wilmington City Council in March, and the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authority has declined to sign it.  
Regarding the signing procedure:

1. Separate copies of the document will mailed to all the parties that indicated that they will sign the TOR.

2. Colonel Pulliam will sign each document, and include one party signature block below his name for each document mailed.
3. After signature, each party will return the document to the Corps in a preaddressed envelope.
4. When the Corps receives all signed copies, the signed sheets will be complied and attached to one document.   Copies will be provided to each signature party and the document posted on our webpage: 
   http://www.saw.usace.army.mil/wilmington-harbor/main.htm
c. The City of Wilmington and the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authority (Authority) jointly hired a contactor (Arcadis) to investigate the potential impacts on water intakes owned by the City and Authority if Lock and Dam #1 was lower or removed.  The Corps has been provided a copy of this report and we have received permission to post it on our webpage.  The Corps had representatives from the Mobile District investigate the same thing at all three locks and dams.  The Corps has reviewed the draft report, and the final report should be posted on our webpage in mid-March.  
2. Most of meeting was involved in discussing the details of the budget and schedule for the GRR.  This is still being worked in Microsoft Project and the schedule will be available no later than April 16th.  

3. Mitigation planning has started for the Northeast Cape Fear River turning basin alternatives.  Chuck Wilson is in charge of this effort and will begin coordination with all interested parties by early March. 
4. As indicated in my December 13, 2006 email, annual dredging at the downstream entrance of the Cape Fear River locks was being performed.  This enhances the chances of anadromous fish finding the lock chambers and being locked upstream during the spring.  Work at Lock and Dam # 3 is complete and no work was required at Lock 2.  Work began at Lock #1 Tuesday January 16th and was completed on January 31, 2007.  
5. UNC-W has submitted their final annual report on “Monitoring Effects of a Potential Increased Tidal Range in the Cape Fear River Ecosystem Due to Deepening Wilmington Harbor, NC, Year 6”.  The report will be posted on the Corps webpage. 

6. We will not have all the information together that we need to hold the Alternative Formulation Briefing (AFB) that was scheduled for April 24-25, 2007.  The meeting will probably be held in August 2007.  We will let everyone know when the date, time, and location is determined.  
7. The next monthly PDT meeting will be Wednesday March 21, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. in the Lakes Conference Room at the Corps office, 69 Darlington Avenue.  The quarterly meeting will be held April 18th in Wilmington at 10:00 am.  More to come on location and agenda.
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